From: Miguel Hemsworth

Sent: 15 November 2021 11:46

To: Local Plan

Subject: 300 new homes on the green belt of Lymm

Dear Sir/Madam,
| recently became aware of a plan to build 300 new homes in the Lymm Green Belt.

At a time when traffic through the village is already at an all-time high, with public services like GP practices and
schools already stretched to the limit, | struggle to see the logic behind this. Lymm’s character comes from being a
relatively small, quaint village, easily accessible from neighbouring cities like Warrington or Manchester. This draws
in tourists, which undoubtedly bring benefit to the village helping sustain traditional commerce. | fear that the
development of 300 new homes will simply accelerate the transformation of Lymm into a drab suburb of
Warrington.

From an environmental point of view, such a development can only worsen the air quality as a result of increased
traffic. Like so many other Cheshire villages, Lymm village centre is quickly becoming a throughway for traffic,
especially during rush-hour.

| ask that you take these points into consideration when deliberating on the planning application.
Best Regards

Miguel Hemsworth
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